
RCW 67.16.130  Nonprofit race meets—Licensing—Fees.  (1) 
Notwithstanding any other provision of law or of chapter 67.16 RCW, 
the commission may license race meets which are nonprofit in nature, 
of ten days or less, and which have an average daily handle of one 
hundred twenty thousand dollars or less, at a daily licensing fee of 
ten dollars, and the sponsoring nonprofit association shall be exempt 
from any other fees as provided for in chapter 67.16 RCW or by rule or 
regulation of the commission: PROVIDED, That the commission may deny 
the application for a license to conduct a racing meet by a nonprofit 
association, if same shall be determined not to be a nonprofit 
association by the Washington state racing commission.

(2) Notwithstanding any other provision of law or of chapter 
67.16 RCW or any rule promulgated by the commission, no license for a 
race meet which is nonprofit in nature, of ten days or less, and which 
has an average daily handle of one hundred twenty thousand dollars or 
less, shall be denied for the reason that the applicant has not 
installed an electric parimutuel tote board.

(3) As a condition to the reduction in fees as provided for in 
subsection (1) of this section, all fees charged to horse owners, 
trainers, or jockeys, or any other fee charged for a permit incident 
to the running of such race meet shall be retained by the commission 
as reimbursement for its expenses incurred in connection with the 
particular race meet.  [1991 c 270 § 7; 1985 c 146 § 8; 1982 c 32 § 4; 
1979 c 31 § 4; 1969 ex.s. c 94 § 2.]

Severability—1985 c 146: See note following RCW 67.16.010.
Severability—1982 c 32: See note following RCW 67.16.020.
Effective date—1969 ex.s. c 94: "This 1969 amendatory act is 

necessary for the immediate preservation of the public peace, health 
and safety, the support of the state government and its existing 
public institutions, and shall take effect May 1, 1969." [1969 ex.s. c 
94 § 3.]
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